LICENSING COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 20 DECEMBER 2006 AT 2.25PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Morton (Chairman), Boaden, Bowman C, Mrs Farmer, Quilter, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Prest, Scarborough, Stockdale, Mrs Styth, Tootle and Wilson

LC.26/06         LICENSING ACT 2003 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Manager submitted report LDS.95/06 updating Members on the current position regarding applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Manager reported that during 2006 there had been a run of variation applications as premises had been consolidating their positions in the entertainment market place.  He reported that applications for variations are down to approximately two a month, with transfers and changes of Designated Premises Supervisor becoming the more common applications.  Temporary Event Notices (TEN) had continued during the summer months with many villages/communities taking advantage of this method of holding an event.  He reported that the Licensing Officer had been issuing TEN’s for Christmas concerts and pantomimes.

The Licensing Manager reported on the application figures and stated that only one of the Cumbria Authorities have outstanding applications which they expect to complete in the near future.

The Licensing Manager outlined current issues, he stated that a county based inspection protocol on a risk assessment protocol was nearing completion and would be put in to place in the near future.  He stated that ad hoc visits were being carried out at known high-risk premises and advice was being given to licence holders.  He also reported that an Independent Fees Panel that was set up by the DCMS had been gathering evidence over the last six months in relation to the fees for premises licences.  Their report is expected to go to the Minister this month and should be published shortly thereafter.  The DCMS said that the fee structure under the Licensing Act 2003 would be set fairly to ensure that there was a full cost recovery for local authorities.

RESOLVED – That Report LDS.95/06 be noted.

(The Meeting ended at 2.30pm)

